
Dear Families,

It’s hard to believe that we’ve already reached the end of
September! Our school year is off to a fantastic start, and I want to
extend my heartfelt thanks to all of you for the continued support
and engagement during these first few weeks. The excitement and
enthusiasm from our students and staff have set a positive tone
for the year ahead.
Throughout September, our focus has been on building strong
classroom communities, establishing routines, and fostering a
sense of belonging for all of our students. I am so proud of how
well our young learners have adapted to being back in school.
They are eager to learn, and our teachers have been working hard
to ensure that every child feels safe, supported, and ready to
succeed.
As we move into October, we will continue to focus on
foundational skills in literacy and numeracy, while also
encouraging creativity and critical thinking. We are committed to
helping each student grow academically, socially, and emotionally.
We have several exciting events coming up in the next few weeks,
including Fire Safety, Neon Dress Up Day, Downtown Library,
Basket of Greatness and Halloween. Keep an eye out for more
information on these!
Once again, thank you for being such a vital part of our school
community. Your partnership is essential in making this year a
success, and I look forward to continuing to work together for the
benefit of our students.

Warm regards,

Jeanene Dewald

Amisk School
PO Box 70 Amisk, AB

T0B 0B0
PH: 780-856-3771

Website:
www.btps.ca/amisk
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Upcoming Events!
Check out all the exciting things happening at the

Amisk School in the upcoming months

Sep 30- Truth and
Reconciliation Day: No School 
Oct 3– Lifetouch Picture
Day.
Oct 8– Fire Safety.
Oct 14 – Thanksgiving Day :
No school.
Oct 17– Neon Day and
Downtown library.
Oct 29– B of G.
Oct 31 – Halloween party.



A M I S K  S C H O O L  I N F O !
-  P L E A S E  M A K E  S U R E  T O  C H E C K  O U T  O U R

W E B S I T E  H T T P : / / A M I S K . B T P S . C A /  .  H E R E  Y O U
C A N  F I N D  A  C A L E N D A R  W I T H  I M P O R T A N T

E V E N T S ,  F O R M S  O R  N E W S  F R O M  T H E  S C H O O L .

-  L I B R A R Y  H A P P E N S  E V E R Y  W E E K  F O R
S T U D E N T S  I N  G R A D E S  K - 3  O N  T H U R S D A Y S .

P L E A S E  M A K E  S U R E  T O  R E T U R N  C O M P L E T E D
B O O K S  E A C H  W E E K  S O  Y O U R  C H I L D  I S  A B L E  T O

S I G N  N E W  O N E S  O U T .

- A M I S K  S C H O O L  I S  A  N U T  A W A R E  S C H O O L .  F O R
M O R E  I N F O  C H E C K  O U R  H A N D B O O K  O N  T H E

A M I S K  S C H O O L  W E B S I T E .

H O T  L U N C H  D A Y S  F O R  T H E  M O N T H  A R E
O C T O B E R  8 T H .  O C T O B E R  1 5 T H ,  A N D  O C T O B E R

2 2 N D .  

 F I N D  U S  O N ,
F A C E B O O K  A N D  

I N S T A G R A M
 
 

 

http://amisk.btps.ca/


Lifetouch school
pictures will be
happening on
October 3rd!
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K-3 Halloween school
party will take place
on THursday October

31st. Stay tuned for
details about how we

will celebrate this
day!

K-3 Halloween school
party will take place
on THursday October

31st. Stay tuned for
details about how we

will celebrate this
day!

Amisk school collects can
tabs that we donate to
the Ronald McDonald

House. They
unfortunately do not

take them anymore, so
we are looking for
somewhere new to

donate them.



Basket Of GreatnessBasket Of Greatness
Thank you to everyone who came to our Basket of Greatness ceremony. It is

important to continue to recognize the stellar students in our classrooms each

month. Thanks again to the Amisk Public Library for your donation of books

for our apple award winners!

September 24th, 2024
Kindergarten

Gwen– Great work on learning her letters and sounds and being a kind and

respectful friend 

Murdoch – great work in Math with printing numbers and counting! He is a

great friend and helper 

Grade 1

Elyse - Kind to all. Great leader in the classroom.

Emma- She is a great helper and always includes others.

Grade 2

Reeves – Being a great helper and leader in the classroom.

Carter– Is a good friend.

Grade 3

Kenna – Is a kind and considerate classmate.

Vaughn– Is a diligent and careful worker.

 

Cub Coupons to 

Vanica, Kamden, Tucker, Millicent, Reeves, Carter M, Myla, Aurora, Jayden

Draw for Walmart $10.00 gift cards sponsored by NUTRIEN 

Reeves– Grade 2 

Gwen– ECS

Entertainment by the Grade One Class 

 

 





Wow, September has come to an end and October will be here
soon! The Kindergarten students have been learning about the
daily routine in the classroom, school rules and making new
friends. In Literacy the students have been learning the
uppercase letters and sounds, printing their names and letters
and read lots of back to school and fall stories. In Numeracy we
have been practicing printing and learning the numbers from 1
to 10. In October we will start learning about making patterns.
In Social Studies we have been learning All About Me! In Science
the students have been learning about what is a Scientist and
what tools they need. In Gym we have been playing a lot of new
tag games. September has been busy with whole school
activities also. We are all looking forward to October we  have
lots of fun and learning planned.

CLASSROOMCLASSROOM  
HAPPENINGSHAPPENINGS

Kindergarten



Whew! What a busy month September was. It has been
wonderful getting to know all the students this month. It was so
great to see families and meet new families at our open house.
This month we have been busy with getting familiar with
classroom routines and expectations. We have been talking a lot
about green and red choices and how to be problem solvers. The
students are currently working on reviewing the letters of the
alphabet including naming the letter and the sound of the letter.
In math we starting with a quick sorting unit and are now
working on number sense, focusing on numbers 1 - 10. We had our
Terry Fox walk, our fist Basket of Greatness of the year, where
the grade ones provided the entertainment, and learned and
showed our support with Orange Shirt Day. I am looking forward
to what the rest of the year will hold.

CLASSROOMCLASSROOM  
HAPPENINGSHAPPENINGS

Grade 1



Amazing! This has been an incredible start to the school year! The
second-graders have put September behind them and can’t wait for all
the month of September has to bring! The Grade 2 students have
started the school year right sticking to daily routines in the classroom,
working hard at learning all the new material, catching up with old
friends making new ones. In English Language Arts, the students have
been learning how to participate in a sharing circle, proper
capitalization and punctuation and reading lots of new books. The
different ways to measure time and how to read a calendar has been
the September focus of Math. Plus, we have been learning all about
compasses, cardinal directions and mapping in Social Studies. In
October we will start examining the structure of fiction and non-
fiction stories, explore what a community is and .look at collecting data
as well as graphing. The next month will be filled with plenty of fun and
lots of great learning opportunities!

CLASSROOMCLASSROOM  
HAPPENINGSHAPPENINGS

Grade 2



We have begun our spelling work for the year and are all working on
words at our level. We have also begun to explore different parts of
grammar. Coming up in October we are going to be practicing our
oral reading fluency. In math we have been looking at graphs and
tally charts. Graphs are as easy way to tell the results of data we
collect in tally charts. We are looking forward to working with
numbers in October. Global citizenship has been our focus in social
studies. We know that we are part of a bigger community and we
can respect other people. We also have learned that children have
rights and we are making posters about those. Please look for them
when you are in the school the next time!

CLASSROOMCLASSROOM  
HAPPENINGSHAPPENINGS

Grade 3



We are beyond grateful for the incredible support shown during this year’s
fundraising efforts for the Terry Fox Foundation! Thanks to the generosity and
spirit of our amazing students, staff, families, and community members, we’ve

raised over $2,000 in donations! A special shoutout to Lakeside Dugout for
providing cool treats that the students enjoyed following the walk. Also thank you

to the wonderful family who donated the “Treats” for “Toonies for Terry” and
everyone who participated in the fundraiser—your contributions truly made a

difference. Together, we’ve not only honoured Terry Fox’s legacy, but also helped
continue the fight against cancer. Thank you to everyone who donated,

volunteered, and supported this important cause. Your kindness and generosity
show that we are stronger together. Let’s keep Terry’s dream alive!



Orange Shirt Day
 September 26th, 2024

Communities coming together in a spirit of reconciliation and support.
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The halls of Amisk School were alive with excitement as students
and their families gathered for our annual Open House. We want
to extend a heartfelt thank you to everyone who took the time to
join us and make the evening so special. A special thank you to

Board Trustee, Tanya Form, for her participation in both the Open
House and the first PAC meeting of the year that followed. We’d
also like to give a big shoutout to EA Sheree Unrau for crafting
the delicious cupcakes that everyone enjoyed throughout the
event – they were a real treat! Thank you all for making the
evening such a memorable one, and we look forward to an

amazing year ahead!

OPENOPEN
HOUSEHOUSE











Report cards and Parent Portal Information 2024-25
This year we will be continuing with online grade reporting. If you have not
already please make sure you register to access your child’s report cards by

calling Ashley at the office!
Frequently Asked Questions:

 
1. Will there still be printed copies of report cards for each reporting period? No,

there will not be printed copies of report cards sent home for each reporting
period for Grades 1-3. 

2. When are the reporting periods for Kindergarten? There are 3 reporting
periods; December, March and June.

3. Will there still be Student-led Conferences (Parent-Teacher Interviews)? Yes,
Amisk School and BTPS believe that parent-teacher communication is vital in
our quest to maximize student learning. There will be interviews scheduled in

the fall and spring.
 4. How do I get the information I need to set up a BTPS Parent Portal account?

Contact your child’s school to verify your e-mail address in our software
program and let them know the child/children you are needing to set up an
account for. The school will then request the Student Information Services

Department to email the information to you.
5. Do I need a different account for each child? No, you will be able to create

one account, choosing your own username and password. Once you are logged
in, you will be able to access all the children that you linked to the account.

6. Can parents each have their own account? Yes, as long as the accounts are
not created with the same email address.

7. Can students access the portal? Yes, they log in to the same portal, but they
use their BTPS network login. They do not need to request information to create

an account and they only see their data, not data of siblings.
8. Is the BTPS Parent Portal only available as web pages? No, there is also a

mobile app called PowerSchool Mobile which is available for download in the
App Store or on Google Play. Our district code for the app is GFST.

9. What information can I see in the BTPS Parent Portal? You will be able to see
attendance, marks, comments, teacher email addresses, BTPS Transportation
fees and BTPS tuition fees (not individual school fees), student demographic

information, public messages on the School Bulletin and general school
information.

10. Why is BTPS moving to electronic reporting of marks? There are a number of
reasons:

· * 24/7 access to mark and comment information will promote student-parent-
teacher teamwork based on current assessment data.

· * Mark and comment data will be accurate, timely and informative.
· * Teachers will be commenting on individual assignments to give guidance for
upcoming assignments: effective and timely feedback is a critical component of

success.
· * Alberta Education and post-secondary institutions are moving to electronic

reporting and we want to help prepare parents and students.
For further information please contact the school at 780-856-3771. 

Thank you,     Amisk School Teaching Staff
 


